Great Snoring Parish Council


Clerk  Joanna Otte, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 0JN  
tel: 01328 822366 email: greatsnoringpc@googlemail.com 
Present: R Coates (Chairman), S Pannell (Vice-Chairman), D Perowne, H Seekings, 
J Taylor, J Towers,
and M Strong (County Councillor and her husband), and one member of the public
Annual Meeting of Great Snoring Parish Council 
on Thursday 1 May 2014 at 7.00pm in the Social Club
MINUTES
Welcome from the Chairman
1. The Chairman asked for proposers and seconders for the Election of Chairman for the year.
i. Richard Coates was re-elected as Chairman
	Proposed
	DPerowne
	Seconded
	SPannell
	vote
	all


ii. The new Chairman completed a declaration of office form.
2. The new Chairman asked for proposers and seconders for the Election of Vice-Chairman.
i. Suzanne Pannell was elected as Vice-Chairman
	Proposed
	HSeekings
	Seconded
	JTowers
	vote
	all


3. Apologies from B Howe (working and unwell) were accepted.
4. Declarations of pecuniary interest by the Councillors in any of the items listed below.
5. Minutes of the previous Meeting (6 March) were approved and signed as a true record.
6. Matters arising: Progress on items from previous meetings for information or reminders only. Items not on this agenda requiring decisions will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.
i. It was noted that the Chairman had attended the meeting with the owners at The Sheltons.
7. The Meeting was temporarily closed for Parishioners to express any concerns they have and for reports from the District and County Councillors and the PCSO.
NCCllr M Strong:

· Trading Standards were concerned about cold-calling targeting the elderly with key codes.

· BBfN was ahead of schedule. The County Council had put in for more money.
· Blakenye Nature Trail has re-opened.

· From 6 May 2014, NCC will have greater power to control when and where roadworks take place on county roads and to insist upon measures that will help reduce the impact on traffic. 
· Norfolk County Council was moving to a new-style Committee System. The important aspect of this change is that the County’s 84 Councillors, each representing their division, can now play a part in decision making as opposed to eight or ten Cabinet Members. Membership of the committees will be constituted on politically proportionate lines (known as Widdicombed). The five main committees each with 17 Members will be: Adult Social Care; Children’s Services; Environment, Development and Transport (with an Economic Development sub-committee); Communities - incorporating services such as Public Health, libraries, museums Norfolk Fire and Rescue Service, Adult Education and community safety; Policy and Resources - which will have a co-ordination role around the budget development process and the County Council’s business plan. It will monitor the overall council budget and overall council performance. 
· The incinerator had Kings Lynn has been cancelled.
A member of the public asked why the invoice council tax demand from the District Council stated that the Parish Council Precept had increased by 14.7%. 

The Clerk provided the following explanation:

1. In 2013/14 the amount that the Parish Council budgeted for income was reduced by 14% from the previous year’s £3,500 to £3,000. 

2. This figure was further reduced by accepting the Local Council Tax Support Scheme Grant (from North Norfolk District Council) of £355. The Precept for 2013 was therefore £2,645 (although the Parish Council received the full £3,000 that it required for its Budget).
3. For 2014/15, the Parish Council accepted the Local Council Tax Support Grant in addition to its Precept of £3,000.

4. The percentage increase in the Parish Council’s Precept between 2013/14 and 2014/15 is therefore 13.42%. 
	
	2012/13
	2013/14
	Local Council Tax Support Scheme Grant
	2014/15
	Local Council Tax Support Scheme Grant

	Budget
	£3,500
	£3,000
	
	£3,000
	£298

	Amount received
	£3,500
	£2,645
	£355
	£3,000
	£298


The Chairman re-opened the meeting.
8. Highways and footpaths
i. To note that the Highway Rangers were due in the week beginning 19 May.
ii. To note that Highways have done a great job in siding out the pavement from the Church to Clevency.
iii. It was noted that the footpath beside the Church had not been cleared as yet.
iv. Potholes to report:
a. Snoring Road: just round the corner near the top of the hill and by 30mph sign on the approach to the bridge.
b. ‘ramp’ on hill – can anything be done?
c. Outside Manor Cottage, Thursford Road
9. Appearance of the village
i. Verges: wildflower strategy
ii. To note comments from John Parker:
I was asked by the Chairman of the Parish Council some time ago to walk the village and discuss the opening up of our verges for recolonisation by "wildflowers" (see the Newsletter of March/April). We identified a FEW patches of dense nettles which could be removed by spraying, using Round-up, to enable lower vegetation to move in to the cleared areas. I am shocked to see the results of the spraying that has been carried out. Along a 50 yard stretch of Thorpland Road and a 30 yard stretch of Back Lane the vegetation has been indiscriminately sprayed, killing the cow parsley now raising its stems, and the white dead nettles in full flower. This has clearly removed the very wildflowers which were to have been encouraged. I would like this communication to be minuted at the next Parish Council. If spraying of nettle patches is to be carried out in future than the areas should be circumscribed with tape before beginning the operation.
iii. The Chairman thanked D Perowne for spraying the verges. D Perowne apologized if he had sprayed too much. He explained that warning signs had not been necessary for the products that had been used. It was hoped that next time there would be better communication with John Parker prior to spraying.
iv. The Clerk was asked to find out when the verges would be cut by the County Council contractors. The Chairman would consult John Parker as to whether an immediate cut was required and if so John Dent would be asked to carry out a high cut at £8 per hour.
10. Planning to consider planning applications and any other planning matters.
i. To consider: conversion and extension of former workhouse to provide residential dwelling at Thursford Castle, Thursford Road ref: PF/14/0445. (To note that the trees at Thursford Castle are protected by TPO and the District council has approved a plan for the site as a formal tree work application. The Management Plan aim to remove and thin poor quality trees and replant or manage as coppice.) Plans circulated. Response submitted: Great Snoring Parish Council supports this application. It would be appreciated if the external wall of the new accommodation could be of bricks that weather interestingly (perhaps reclaimed) otherwise they will look drab and gloomy and continue the existing prison-like theme of the workhouse.
11. Social Housing. The Clerk was asked to see how things were progressing.
12. Financial business to consider payment of invoices and other financial business.
i. To consider quotes for Annual Insurance 

a. Zurich: £304.54 (3 year Long Term Agreement: £293.96)
b. AON: £251.39 (3 year LTA: £251.39
c. Came & Co (Aviva):  £278.95 (3 year LTA: £265.00)
It was agreed to renew the insurance with Came and Co for a 3 year LTA

ii. The following payments were approved:
	
	Cheque no
	

	J Otte (expenses) carry forward
	
	

	Social Club (Parish Council 01/05/14)
	100164
	10.00

	Norfolk Association of Local Council (annual subs)
	100165
	80.22

	Broker Network Ltd (Came & Co - Aviva insurance premium)
	100166
	265.00

	 total
	
	£ 355.22

	Cheques made between meetings
	
	

	
	
	


iii. To note standing order payment of salary and pension contributions: 
	 25 April 2014 salary
	117.12

	25 May 2014 salary 

(less personal pension contributions for April and May £12.98)
	104.24

	25 May 2014 pension

(employer’s cont for April & May: £46.42; employee’s cont for April & May £12.98)
	59.72


iv. Pension scheme for the Clerk

a. The standing order instructions were confirmed and signed as follows:
	Paid to:
	Norfolk Pension Fund

Sort code 08-90-14

Account number 50016633 

ref CONTS

	Payment on 25 May 2014 to be
	£59.72

	Payment on 25 of each month thereafter to be
	£29.86


	Paid to:
	Joanna Otte

Sort code 30-92-33

Account number: 02187588

	Currently on 25 of the month
	£117.12

	Payment on 25 May to be
	£104.24

	Payment on 25 of each month thereafter to be
	£110.68


v. To note receipts
vi. The bank statements were confirmed with balances as below:
	
	31/03/2014

	Barclays current account
	599.86 

	Barclays savings account
	3,546.23 

	
	4,146.09 


vii. Registration for electronic banking to allow the Clerk to transfer funds between the Parish Council accounts and to have access to information on statements.

a. It was resolved that 

1. It is in the Parish Council’s interest to apply for electronic banking

2. The Clerk was authorised to apply for and register for electronic banking on behalf of the Parish Council and to accept the relevant Terms and Conditions for Mobile Services (as amended from time to time0 and for and on behalf of the Parish Council.

3. The Parish Council agrees to be bound by any relevant Terms and Conditions for Mobile Services (as amended from time to time.
13. Allotments
i. It was noted that a few allotment holders appeared to be using the allotments for storage and that there was also a problem with burning of non-allotment waste. It was decided that the Clerk should write to all allotment holders reminding them of the T&C, requesting that all non-allotment items are removed, that fires are restricted to allotment waste and to remind them of the Best Kept Allotment Award (judging to take place over the summer, winner announced in September).
14. Maintenance
15. Recycling 
i. To note that the Walsingham Estate is not able to offer additional land for recycling. 
ii. To note questions regarding recycling from Peter Robins
a. Why does the village need recycling bins for paper and cans when these are already collected in our green bins?
b. The siting of industrial bins on the pightle behind the post box would be detrimental to the appearance of our conservation area (the bottle banks are out of sight).
c. If the motive for additional recycling bins is to raise revenue/credits for the parish council/social club, is it not at the expense of NNDC which currently gains from recycling these items and mitigates our Council Tax?

16. WWI centenary commemorations: Update from S Pannell will be put in the newsletter.
17. Training
i. Councillor Training: Session C – Cost £45   Tutor – Luisa Cantera: Great Massingham Village Hall, Station Road, Great Massingham, Kings Lynn, PE32 2HU: Monday 9th June  10am-3pm: no takers.
18. Communicating with the village

i. Newsletter: best kept allotment prize, bus shelter up for offer again, Hate Free Norfolk explanation, request not to dump waste grass etc on verges e.g. Thursford Road and Snoring Road (neighbourliness, presentation, grass waste encourages nettles to grow and inhibits wild flowers.
19. Communication from members of the public:
i. To consider suggestion form Martin Green regarding a parish map held by the Norwich Records Office
There is a fragile parish map of 1811 drawn up in connection with the enclosure (c/Ca 1/58), and also a similar large size Great Snoring awards enclosure map dated 1813 (MC 1887/14, 887x3).  The latter is in good condition apart from fold-lines from storage.   

The maps contain a deal of information that would be of interest to residents of the village and local historians.  For example they reveal that Dill Dash Lane, is in fact 'Guild Ash Road'.   

The reason for this email is to suggest that the Parish Council pays for a quality copy to be made of the Great Snoring awards enclosure map of 1813, and makes it available for sale on a commercial basis in order to raise funds for village projects.  I for one would be pleased to buy a copy.
It was decided that the Parish Council did not want to take up such a project.
20. Correspondence: mail circulated as usual
21. Any other business for placing on the agenda for the next Meeting
i. Annual Report

ii. 20 mph speed limit

22. To confirm the date of the next meeting at 7 pm in the Social Club Thursday 26 June 2014 to sign off accounts and annual return for external audit (which must be done before the end of the month). 
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Signed: Mrs Joanna Otte............................



Date………………..


